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NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Charleston County detectives are working to determine the
circumstances leading to a fatal shooting Wednesday night in the Ladson area.

Deputies from the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office responded after 6 p.m. to the report of
gunfire on Garwood Drive near Hardwood Street in the Woodside Manor community. They
found a man suffering multiple gunshot wounds inside a home. He was pronounced dead at the
scene.

The Charleston County Coroner’s Office will provide the victim’s identity when appropriate.

Deputies also responded after 1 a.m. Wednesday to another home on Garwood Drive after
multiple gunshots were fired, striking the occupied residence. No one was injured in that
shooting, and the victims had declined to cooperate with investigators.

No arrests have been made in either incident. Detectives are continuing to investigate to
determine what led to the shootings and whether there is a connection.

Anyone with information can contact the Sheriff’s Office at 843-202-1700. Those wishing to
remain anonymous can call Crime Stoppers at 843-554-1111.

UPDATE Thursday, Dec. 1, 2022

Following an interview with detectives on Thursday, Mario Lavell Burgess, 18, was arrested on
charges of murder and possession of a firearm in a violent crime in connection with the
Garwood Drive shooting that killed Jermaine Bunch Jr.

The arrest affidavits will be available upon request to pio@charlestoncounty.org.
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